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MEMORANDUM 
 
TO: Stormwater Management Commission 
 Public Works, Planning and Transportation Committee 

F&A Committee 
 

FROM: Kurt Woolford, Executive Director 
 Sharon Østerby, Water Resource Professional 
 
DATE: July 15, 2021 
 
RE: IEMA Grant Agreement for the FEMA D-4461-IL Hazard Mitigation Grant Program (HMGP) 
 for  the Lake County All-Natural Hazard Mitigation Plan (ANHMP) Update in 2022 
 
 
Action: Intergovernmental Grant Agreement Approval (SMC) 

   Emergency Appropriation Approval (PWPT, F&A) 
 

Stormwater Management Commission (SMC) received an intergovernmental grant agreement from the 
Federal Emergency Management Agency (FEMA) Hazard Mitigation Grant Program through the Illinois 
Emergency Management Agency (IEMA).  Emergency appropriations are needed for the project cost of 
$67,500 which is not included in the current year budget. SMC will administer the grant project and staff 
time expended for grant management will be reimbursed.   

 
• This grant agreement No. FEMA-4461-02P-DR-IL with the Illinois Emergency Management 

Agency (IEMA) provides funding for the 5-year update of the Lake County All-Natural Hazard 
Mitigation Plan through the FEMA Hazard Mitigation Grant Program (HMGP).  

• The grant amount is $90,000; of which $67,500 represents the 75% federal cost share, and 
$22,500 represents the 25% local cost share which will be provided by SMC as in-kind services. 

• The plan will be developed through a cooperative effort between SMC, Lake County Emergency 
Management Agency, and 52 municipalities.  

 

 


